
From: Aditi P. Kadakia  

Sent: Tuesday, September 08, 2020 6:56 PM 

To: Babu Lal Arya  

Cc: Dr.(Mrs.) Balvinder Shukla ; Ari Mihael  

 

Subject: RE: Request for recognition of Amity Directorate of Distance & Online Education 

(ADDOE) programmes 

 

 
 

Dear Dr. Babu Lal Arya, 

 
    Thank you for your detailed email. 

 
I am pleased to announce; WES has updated our policies. Starting July 17th, WES treats 

distance education/open learning programs awarded by recognized UGC state private 

universities as accredited or recognized in the US and Canada. Please note the degrees must be 

awarded by a degree-granting university recognized by UGC. 

 
 

Students with older WES evaluations under the previous policy may apply for an upgrade or re- 

evaluation to update their report to the current WES policy. 

 
 

Please let me know if you have any other questions.  

 

Kind Regards, 

 

Director, Global Education Policy and Development World Education Services 
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